
  

 

  

From: Board of Pharmacy <pharmacy.subscriberlist@DCA.CA.GOV> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 4:37 PM 
To: PHARM-GENERAL@DCALISTS.CA.GOV 
Cc: Pharmacy_Subscriberlist@DCA 
Subject: Recall notice - Sandoz 

Sandoz is recalling the items/lots below due to an out-of-specification result obtained relating to dissolution 
during routine stability testing. This recall is to the pharmacy level.  Affected product started shipping April 1, 
2016. 

Please immediately check your inventory, quarantine, discontinue distribution of the affected product, and 
contact your wholesaler for directions. 

Description Lot # Exp Date NDC UPC 
Pioglitazone 

and 
Glimepiride 

HCL TB 
2MG 

SAN30@ 

GS8896 09/30/2018 

00781563431 30781563431 

FY3324 11/30/2017 
Pioglitazone 

and 
Glimepiride 

TB 4MG 
SAN30@ 

GJ8775 05/31/2018 

00781563531 30781563531 
FY3669 11/30/2017 

FR7770 07/31/2017 

1 


